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City of Chandler
Council Minutes
December 12, 2018
7:00 pm

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Daryl Behrends.

Members and Guests Present: Mayor; Daryl Behrends, Council members; Alan Van Dam, Robert Prins,
LeRoy Buys, and Faye Schuur; Clerk, Kris Gunnink; Guests: Don Vogel, Bob VanDerLinden, Doran
Christoffels and Donna Mollema.

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Robert Prins opened the meeting with prayer.

LeRoy Buys moved to approve the Minutes of the November 12, 2018 City Council meeting. Seconded
by Bob Prins. Motion carried.

Faye Schuur moved to approve the Financial Reports for the City and Fire Departments. Seconded by
Alan VanDam. Motion carried.

Donna Mollema, representing the Murray County Sheriff’s office, discussed with City council
unlicensed/abandoned vehicles in Chandler. City Council is continuing to work on new speed signs. It
was mentioned that there was no longer any rumble strips coming downhill on County Road 4.

City council discussed funding for the DSI Grant in the event that Chandler would be awarded the
grant. Talked with EDA on funding options and availability of funds. No action taken at this time.

Faye Schuur moved to adopt Resolution 2018-4 to designate the Chandler Community center as the
City’s polling place for 2019. Al VanDam seconded the motion. Motion carried.

10) Bob Prins moved to set the 2019 tax levy at a 2.5% increase for a total of $114,143.00 general budget

and 2019 Monogram Share of waste water expenses and City’s water/sewer rates will have no
increase. Al VanDam seconded the motion. Motion carried.

11) City Clerk will look into a grant pertaining to the demolition of old bank building.

12) Don Vogel, Robert VanDerLinden, and LeRoy Buys were sworn in as newly elected officials for 2019

13) Faye Schuur moved to accept the concept minutes and adjourn the meeting. Al VanDam seconded the

motion. Motion carried.

14) Don Vogel will open with prayer at the next city council meeting.

15) Next City Council Meeting will be January 14, 2019.

REMINDER THAT THE JANUARY MEETING WILL BE A PUBLIC
MEETING TO COMMUNITY IN REGARDS TO DSI GRANT.






